English Paper - I

 Why did the King flee to the forest? (The King and the Tamarind Drum) What made Polya want to learn to read and write? (Polya) What are the three methods suggested by Bahuguna to solve the problem of deforestation? (Chipko) Why did the narrator want to see the manager alone? (My Financial Career) Who was Blandford and who was he waiting for? (A Test of True Love)
 Answer the questions under Part - A on a separate answer book. Write the answers to the questions under Part - B on the question paper itself. Start answering the questions as you read them. Time: 1½ Hours PART - A
2. Write the answers to the questions under Part - B on the question paper itself. 3. Start answering the questions as you read them. Time: 1½ Hours! PART - A [Marks: 20] Note: Use a separate answer book to answer the questions in this part. [1 - 10] Answer ANY FIVE of the following questions in two or three sentences each. 5 × 2 = 10 1. Why did the King flee to the forest? (The King and the Tamarind Drum) 2. What made Polya want to learn to read and write? (Polya) 3. What are the three methods suggested by Bahuguna to solve the problem of deforestation? (Chipko) 4. Why did the narrator want to see the manager alone? (My Financial Career) 5. Who was Blandford and who was he waiting for? (A Test of True Love)
3. Start answering the questions as you read them. Time: 1½ Hours] PART - A [Marks: 20] Note: Use a separate answer book to answer the questions in this part. [1 - 10] Answer ANY FIVE of the following questions in two or three sentences each. 5 × 2 = 10 1. Why did the King flee to the forest? (The King and the Tamarind Drum) 2. What made Polya want to learn to read and write? (Polya) 3. What are the three methods suggested by Bahuguna to solve the problem of deforestation? (Chipko) 4. Why did the narrator want to see the manager alone? (My Financial Career) 5. Who was Blandford and who was he waiting for? (A Test of True Love)
3. Start answering the questions as you read them. Time: 1½ Hours] PART - A [Marks: 20] Note: Use a separate answer book to answer the questions in this part. [1 - 10] Answer ANY FIVE of the following questions in two or three sentences each. 5 × 2 = 10 1. Why did the King flee to the forest? (The King and the Tamarind Drum) 2. What made Polya want to learn to read and write? (Polya) 3. What are the three methods suggested by Bahuguna to solve the problem of deforestation? (Chipko) 4. Why did the narrator want to see the manager alone? (My Financial Career) 5. Who was Blandford and who was he waiting for? (A Test of True Love)
Note: Use a separate answer book to answer the questions in this part. [1 - 10] Answer ANY FIVE of the following questions in two or three sentences each. 5 × 2 = 10 1. Why did the King flee to the forest? (The King and the Tamarind Drum) 2. What made Polya want to learn to read and write? (Polya) 3. What are the three methods suggested by Bahuguna to solve the problem of deforestation? (Chipko) 4. Why did the narrator want to see the manager alone? (My Financial Career) 5. Who was Blandford and who was he waiting for? (A Test of True Love)
1. Why did the King flee to the forest? (The King and the Tamarind Drum) 2. What made Polya want to learn to read and write? (Polya) 3. What are the three methods suggested by Bahuguna to solve the problem of deforestation? (Chipko) 4. Why did the narrator want to see the manager alone? (My Financial Career) 5. Who was Blandford and who was he waiting for? (A Test of True Love)
 Why did the King flee to the forest? (The King and the Tamarind Drum) What made Polya want to learn to read and write? (Polya) What are the three methods suggested by Bahuguna to solve the problem of deforestation? (Chipko) Why did the narrator want to see the manager alone? (My Financial Career) Who was Blandford and who was he waiting for? (A Test of True Love)
2. What made Polya want to learn to read and write? 3. What are the three methods suggested by Bahuguna to solve the problem of deforestation? (Chipko) 4. Why did the narrator want to see the manager alone? 5. Who was Blandford and who was he waiting for? (A Test of True Love)
What are the three methods suggested by Bahuguna to solve the problem of deforestation? (Chipko) Why did the narrator want to see the manager alone? Who was Blandford and who was he waiting for? (A Test of True Love)
 4. Why did the narrator want to see the manager alone? (My Financial Career) 5. Who was Blandford and who was he waiting for? (A Test of True Love)
5. Who was Blandford and who was he waiting for? (A Test of True Love)
J. Willo was blanking and wife was no wearing to:
6. Do you think the curse of Tutenkhamen was real? Why? (The Curse of Tutenkhamen)
7. "Sudha's search began". What did the search lead to? (Dancing On)
8. What is the lesson we can learn from the story of the dogs? (Dog is Man's Best Friend)
9. Why does the poet like a hill and wood in the month of April? (Unwritten Registry)
10. What kind of a place does the poet want his country to be? (Where the Mind is Without Fear)
11. Complete the following stanza.
Bangle-sellers are
and happy wives.
OR
Where the clear
••••••
let my country awake.
12. Read the following lines. $3 \times 1 = 3$
He had written a letter and she had answered. The next day his army group had started overseas
but he and Hollis Meynell had continued writing to each other.
Now answer the following questions.
a) Who does the word "he" refer to ?

b) Did she answer his letter?

c) Why could not he meet her immediately?

13.	Re	ad the foll	lowing line	es:										2 ×	1 = 2
	When I go into a bank, I get rattled. The clerks rattle me; the counters rattle me, the sight of t money rattles me; everything rattles me.										t of the				
	Now answer the following questions.														
	a)	Who gets	rattled?												
	b)	Write one	thing that r	attles	the	narrato	r.								
Time	: 1	Hour]			,	P	ART -	В					Ĺ	Mark	s : 30
Note	: i)	Answer th	ne questions	in this	s pa	rt on th	e questi	on par	er itse	elf.					
	ii)		-		_		_				noice a	uestic	ns.		
14.	 ii) Candidate must use capital letters while answering the multiple choice questions. Complete the following passage choosing the right words from those given below. Each blank 														
		is numbered and for each blank, four choices (A), (B), (C) and (D) are given. Choose the correct													
	ans	swer from	these choi	ces aı	nd v	v ri te (A	i), (B),	(C) or	(D) in	the l	blank.		5	$\times \frac{1}{2}$	$=2\frac{1}{2}$
	Wh	en the wea	ther is hot, i	the sha	adv	places .		'(1)	the be	st. Pe	ople pi	refer t	o sit		(2)
	When the weather is hot, the shady places														
	either side of a street.														
•	1.	(A)	· is	((B)	was		(C)	are			(D)	were		
	2.	(A)	under	((B)	above		(C)	over			(D)	below	,	
	3.	(A)	walking	((B)	have wa	alked	(C)	walk			(D)	walks		
	4.	(A)	that	(B) .	it		(C)	what			(D)	how		
	5.	(A)	Because	(B)	It		(C)	So			(D)	But		
15.	Ma	tch the pa	arts of sen	tence	s ui	nder 'A	d' with	those	in 'B'	. Writ	te the	lette	r of th	e ser	itence-
	pa	rt in 'B' ag	gainst the	sente	nce	-part ir	a 'A'.						5	$\times \frac{1}{2}$	$-2\frac{1}{2}$
		'A'								'I	3'	•			
	(i)	If you drin	nk that dirty	water		[]	(A)	we s	aw an	accide	ent.		
	(ii)	He is too	young			[]	(B)	l mis	sed the	scho	ol bus.		
	(iii)	You ough	t to know] -]	(C)	how	to spe	ak to	elders.		
	(iv)	When we	were going	to sch	ool	[]	(D)	you v	will be	ill.			
	(v)	As I woke	up late			[]	(E)	to do	that v	vork.			
16.	Stu	ıdy the fol	llowing pai	ir of s	ent	ences	and an	swer 1	the qu	ıestio	n.				1
	(a) The king looked after his handsomeness.														
	(b) '	The courtie	rs looked at	him v	vith	contem	pt.								
	Q.	Who was u	vrong?				*:								
	An	s		• • • • • • •				,	• • • • • • •	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	••••				
17.	Pol	ya was illite	rate. So she	could	no	t read th	ne letter		(Com	bine t	he sen	tence	using	"i <i>f</i> ")	1
	An	s. If						••••••							
18.	Bal	nuguna star	ted a mover	nent a	gair	nst the c	ontract	ors.	(Chai	nge in	to the	'Pass	ive Voi	ce')	1
19.		_	ollowing in			_		,							1
			l should be i said												
	MN	s. Gandni s	aid	• • • • • • • • •					• • • • • • • •			.,,,,,	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •		

;

20.	Fill in the blanks with the correct forms of the verbs.	$2 \times 1/2 = 1$								
	If our team									
	we(win) the match last week.									
21.	Fill in the blanks choosing the right words from those given in the brackets $4 \times 1/2 = 2$									
	(a) A large number of people turned for the meeting.	(in, on, out)								
		ng, between, in)								
	(c) The bus is overloaded passengers.	(for, in, with)								
	(d) The king always looked himself in the mirror.	(for, at, on)								
22.	Choose the right words from those given in brackets and fill in the blanks. $4 \times 1/2 = 2$									
	(a) There are several spelling mistakes in your composition, you should	them yourself								
	•	, repair, correct)								
	(b) Gandhiji and practised non-violence to fight the Brit									
		ed, taught, told)								
		iracle, violence) fety, protection)								
23.	Fill in the blanks with words opposite in the meaning to those underlined									
÷	(a) Reading books is a good habit but smoking is a									
	(b) I did not <u>remember</u> your phone number. I	time ago.								
	(c) Selling arrack is <u>legal</u> , but selling narcotics is	to the found								
_	(d) The King who was very <u>proud,</u> becamearter going									
24.	Fill in the blanks with the right form of the underlined word.	$4\times1/2=2$								
	a) Thousands of <u>pilgrims</u> go on a to Sabarimala every year.									
	b) Sudha Chandran is a <u>special</u> dancer. Dancing with a Jaipur foot is her									
	c) The poet <u>compares</u> music to light swirling snow. His	5 (5)								
	d) Obedience is a good virtue. Students should be to their teachers	ers.								
25.	Put the following under the correct headings.	$8 \times 1/4 = 2$								
	laziness, honesty, drinking, stealing, exercises, gambling, cooperation, teaching.	,								
	GOOD QUALITIES BAD QUALITIES									
	(1)(1)									
	(2)									
	(3)									
	(4)									
26.	Complete the following words by using ua, ue, ui or eu.	$2\times1/2=1$								
	(a) cheq (b) pn monia									
27.	Complete the words with the letters given in the brackets.	$2 \times 1/2 = 1$								
	(a) amput (ete/ate) (b) descend (ant/ent)									
28.	One word in each list is wrongly spelt. Underline the word.	$2 \times 1/2 = 1$								
	a) impossible, responsable, miserable, probable.									
	b) magnificent, non-violent lientent, ancient.									

29.		ronounced in st <u>a</u> le;	the same wa style;	ay. Find th st <u>ea</u> l.		ach set, the letters ords and copy them			
l,	b) <u>s</u> ugar; Ans	fa <u>sh</u> ion;	<u>s</u> ummer;	vi <u>s</u> ion.					
30.	Arrange the	$4\times1/2=2$							
	care, Ans.		cattle,		cas	st.			
31.						w would you tell this			
32.	•					ark against the rigi			
					1, 111	ark agamst the righ	$2 \times 1/2 = 1$		
	a) A girl to an			, ,					
			[]			- '	[]		
	(c) apology	1	[]		(d)	request	[]		
	b) Why do you	ı waste money	? You can hav	e my bicycl	e for	a few days.			
,	(a) making	an offer	[]	•	(b)	giving an order	[]		
	(c) making	suggestion	[]		(d)	asking a question	[]		
33.	Change the f						· 1		
	Boy to a stranger on the road: "Show me the way to the Central Station."								
	Ans				• • • • • •	*************	•		
						•			
34,	The city bus	conductor o	ave vou. vou	r lost purs	se. V	Vhat would you say	to him ? Put (√)		
	mark against			. Jost pui	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	viidi would you say	, 10 mm : 1 ur (1) 1		
	a) It is a pity.	•	[]				•		
	b) It is wonder	ful	[]						
	c) Thank you	very much	[]						
2.5	d) It is nice		[]						